
 

30th June 2020 

 

I just wanted to say a huge 'diolch yn fawr iawn' to everyone for today. 

Having students back in the building was fantastic!  They responded brilliantly and followed instructions 

really well. 

The success of the procedures in school obviously relied on everyone being where they needed, to be on 

time for the various duties and sessions, and to do what was asked of them.......thanks and congratulations 

to today's staff and students on site who have set a very high bar indeed.  Thanks also to those students 

and staff who were continuing with distance learning throughout the day. 

The feedback from students as they left was really heart-warming and extremely positive.  Whilst they 

were a little anxious and quiet at first, they enjoyed being back with us, and being able to have a sense of 

normality to their lives albeit for a short time.  It was definitely worth all the effort from everyone involved, 

and has given us valuable insight as we plan for September. 

For tomorrow, we are expecting more students in, with it being older years.  We are so looking forward to 

seeing Years 9, 10 and 12. 

Thanks and have a lovely evening.  It has been the best day in a long time for me - I can't thank staff, 

students and parents/carers enough. 

 

 

Paula Williams 

 


